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Thank you, Chairperson. 

My delegation would like to express its sincere appreciation to the panelists for their enlightened presentation. Joining the previous speakers on the spirit of inclusion and living in the community, I would like to share some of my government’s good practices for fully implementing article 19 of the Convention.
As you are well aware, the ultimate goal of the Convention is to ensure that disabled people are included in the community. Achieving this goal requires us to meet two key tasks: first, empowerment of persons with disabilities and second, improvement of the environment in our communities to help the disabled become more independent.

This made it possible to transform traditional models, including the individual model, the medical model and the rehabilitation model, into what's called the "social model" and "independent living model." The introduction of the social model and independent model helped us take a step forward in approaching the issue of disability and created a paradigm shift.

This paradigm shift is well reflected in Article 19 of the CRPD, which we are discussing today. Article 19 emphasizes that persons with disabilities are not obliged to accept one particular living arrangement and should be able to enjoy the opportunity to choose their place of residence. Independence and the right to choose are key parts of the new paradigm. Article 19 also highlights the necessity of community support services for persons with disabilities. Establishing support systems for persons with disabilities in the community is another core part of the new paradigm.

With this in mind, the Republic of Korea has made significant changes in its policies for persons with disabilities. One great example is the support the government provides to the Center for Independent Living. The Center is a product of the new paradigm, as it is managed by disabled people themselves and focuses on rights advocacy, peer counseling and peer support of persons with disabilities. Currently, there are 80 Centers for Independent Living in Korea, which receive support from the central and local governments. The Korean government expects that the Centers for Independent Living, along with 170 welfare centers for persons with disabilities that provide community-based welfare services, will play a pivotal role in ensuring the independent living of persons with disabilities in the community.

The personal assistance service, which was established in Korea in 2007, also allows persons with severe disabilities to participate more actively in the community. This service has helped 30,000 severely disabled people enjoy significant positive changes in their daily lives. Furthermore, in order to fulfill its commitment to Article 19 of the CRPD, the Korean government has exerted every effort to promote the independent living of disabled people residing in institutions and provide disabled people with financial support for housing. 

We still have a long way to go to ensure full inclusion in the community for the disabled. However, my government will double its efforts to establish a better environment for persons with disabilities and actively participate in international endeavors toward this end.
Thank you for your attention.

